Personnel Administration Alert                                       2008-10
Issued:  10/02/2008

This Alert includes:
 

· Additional clarification regarding the change to break in service policy effective September 1, 2008
As outlined in the August 29, 2008 memo that was sent to Human Resource Directors, effective September 1, 2008, the break in service policy changed from a 14 calendar day break in service to a break in service of 6 months, defined as 180 calendar days.  This policy only impacts an employee’s benefit eligibility and does not have any impact on time.

A new date type is currently being configured on Infotype 0041 that will be used for employees that are hired with less than the 180 day calendar day break.

The manual work around until this new date type is configured is as follows:

· Update the Z1 date type, current service date, on Infotype 0041 to reflect the previous hire date, if the break in service is less than 180 days.  
· Submit a help desk ticket in the benefits category for each employee that is hired with less than 180 day break in service.  
It is very important that the help desk tickets are submitted for each employee.  Employees that separated prior to meeting the benefit eligibility and then are rehired with less than a 180 day break in service, when Infotype 0041 is updated, the system counts the period of time the employee is separated as part of eligibility.  This will in turn cause an incorrect date of eligibility for supplemental benefits as well as the calculation for dependent buy-ups.

Each help desk ticket will be reviewed to determine if the current service date needs to be adjusted based on benefit eligibility.  If any update needs to be done, this will be done centrally by OA, Operations.  These tickets will then be held until the new date type is configured.  At this time, the current service date will be set back to the most recent hire date and the new date type will be added to the IT0041.

Please remember to submit help desk tickets for each employee that is rehired and is impacted by this policy change.

Agencies will also need to contact the PEBTF regarding the affected employees to determine if the employee’s Get Healthy Waiver is impacted.  Due to the confidentiality of the Get Healthy Waiver, PEBTF will work with OA, Operations to have any waivers updated.

Any questions regarding this policy change, should be submitted via help desk ticket in the benefit category.  
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